
Nicholas   Thorp             

7th   June   2020     

  

Deadline   11   -   EA1N   &   EA2     
  

Nicholas   Thorp   -   20024417   &   20024418   
Jonathan   Burch   -     20024872     &    20024875     
  

Dear   Examiners,     

We   would   like   to   provide   full   endorsement   of   deadline   11   submissions   from   SASES:     

Specifically   on   the   issues   of   flood   risk   to   Friston   during   substation   construction   and   if   consented   
during   operation.   It   is   clear   that   the   proposals   represent   a   potential   to   pose   an   ongoing   increased   
flood   risk   to   Friston   village   and   peoples   homes.     

WeI   live   off     our   home   is   just   a   few   metres   from   the   existing   storm   drainage   
ditch   and   has   not   been   flooded   since   improvements   were   made   by   the   Environment   Agency   many   
years   ago.     

Development   of   substations   at   Grove   Wood   site   with   SPRs   proposed   water   management   
would   put   our   property   and   other   properties   nearby   at   a   new   and   increased   risk   of   flooding   
and   this   surely   can   not   be   acceptable?     

The   report   by   GWP   Consultants,   GWP   Report   No.210602    submitted   by   SASES   highlights   the   many   
inconsistencies   in   SPR’s   surface   water   management   proposals   and   the   clear   failures   in   how   they   
propose   to   engineer   and   safely   manage   the   site's   pluvial   water   issues.   We   are   equally   concerned   that   
Suffolk   County   Council   also   remain   unconvinced   of   Scottish   Power’s   water   management   proposals   
and   strongly   urge   the   Inspectorate   to   ensure   that   our   village   and   homes   are   not   put   at   future   risk   by   
these   proposals.     

  

Kind   Regards,     
Nicholas   Thorp     
Jonathan   Burch   

  

  




